
The following policy statement was adopted by the Ohio State Board of Cosmetology on 
October 11, 2016: 

 

RE: Expiration of licenses and Out-of-State applicants holding expired Ohio licenses 

Effective February 1, 2017, all individuals who allowed their license(s) to expire, regardless of 
licensure status in another jurisdiction, shall be have their license status changed to “expired” 
and be subject to the fees under R.C. 4713.10(A)(11) upon receipt of an application for 
restoration of the expired license.  The Executive Director shall communicate to licensees that 
no further applications for reciprocity from former licensees shall be accepted after February 1, 
2017. 


